LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

May 12, 2011 
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the school Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Emily Robbins, co chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were three guest, Linda Reed, Assistant Principal, Jenafier Carroll; newly elected SBDM parent and Teresa Hoover.
11-049 motion to accept the agenda was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.

Minutes of the April 14, 2011 SBDM Council Meeting was reviewed.  11-050 motion to accept the minutes was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Kim Jiranek.   Motion carried.

Minutes of the April 19, 2011 Called SBDM Council Meeting was reviewed.  11-051 motion to accept the minutes was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.

Mrs. Lewis reported that, State Assessment Testing for third thru fifth graders has been completed.  Map Testing will start Friday, May 13th. Awards Day for students is May 26th.
Mrs. Root and Mrs. McIntyre are participating in a grant based professional development program for music and visual drama. Each session is a weeklong and is through the State of Kentucky’s Arts Academies that will take place this summer. Both teachers had to apply and were selected to attend. 
Fifth grade students for the 2011-2012 school year, have been selected to perform at the PAC after completing a Dance/Music residency program.  The program will be in February 2012.
MAP Data results from the fall and winter test were reviewed by the SBDM Council.  Data include math and reading scores for third, fourth and fifth grade.  The report also showed the comparison between all Hardin County Elementary Schools.  Lincoln Trail Elementary showed continuing progress.
STAFFING – Section Seven Funds  for FY-2012 will be available for the hiring of three additional part time staff (2 hours per day) to work with students.
Duty roster/calendar and room assignments for the 2011-2012 school year was presented to the SBDM Council for approval.  Motion 11-052 was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Alana Wooldridge to accept the duty roster/calendar and room assignments for the 2011-2012 school year as presented.  Motion Carried.
Bingo request for the quarter ending March 31, 2011 were reviewed by the SBDM Council.  The following requests have been received.
· Small refrigerator to be used for drinks for the bingo workers

$200.00

· Classroom Tables (Parrish)




        $1,500.00

· Mobile Projector (Media Center)

                                            $600.00

· Head Phones (Labs)



                                 $485.00

  Totals







                   $2,785.00
The SBDM Council approved the request for the small refrigerator, mobile LCD projector and headphones. More information will be requested on the tables and information will be reviewed at the June 14, 2011 SBDM meeting.
11-053 Motion was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Emily Robbins to approve the above purchases.  Motion Carried.
The General Fund Bingo Account has an available balance of $14, 682.00. The decision was made by the SBDM Council to approve the above request and retain the balance for future needs.
Finance reports for April were reviewed.  

The following budgets for the 2011-2012 school year were reviewed and discussed.

· Per Pupil Budget (funds though HCS)

· General Fund (funds available at school)

· Chairitable Gaming

11-053  Motion was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Emily Robbins to accept the Per Pupil Budget as presented.  Motion Carried.

11-054  Motion was made by Emily Robbins and seconded by Kim Jiranek to accept the General Fund Budget as presented.  Motion Carried

11-055  Motion was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Alana Wooldridge to accept the Charitable Gaming Budget  as presented.  Motion Carried.

The school budgets will be presented to the Hardin County Schools Finance Department prior to May 15, 2011.
Committee Reports
Committee Reports from Arts and Humanities department was presented by Beth Root.
Lincoln Trails,  Arts Team is working on the program review. The program review requirements have been continually evolving, so we are in the initial stages of development.  We are identifying our strengths and weaknesses and setting goals to achieve the areas of concern.  We are identifying why we are strong in certain areas and what we need to continue and re-develop.  A computer program, provided by the state dept., is our guide. It is a self assessment of our own program. As an arts team, we decided that we want to gather concrete information in a sort of “portfolio box” to include DVD’s of performances, photos of projects, and samples of various activities that might be of interest to anyone who would visit our school. This is not a requirement, but we think it would be a nice aspect for sharing what we do at Lincoln Trail. Once the actual document is finalized, possibly next year, we will add it to the “Portfolio box” as an entire piece of work. 
The Arts and Humanities Committee are meeting to discuss what programming will take place next year. The 5th grade musical for the upcoming year is Annie, Jr. and the 4th grade musical is tentative, but is planned as Flat Stanley, Jr. (As in the children’s book)  Our 5th grade students will perform for the visiting artist, combining arts & Soc. Studies themes from the Civil war. This will take place end of Feb., before testing to provide the review of a core academic area for the 5th grade. This is a true honor to have been asked. 
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

Attendance Reports were presented to the SBDM Council.

Professional Learning Clubs will meet on closing day, June 3rd.

June SBDM Council meeting has temporally been scheduled for June 14th, at O’Charley’s .
 Motion 11-56 to adjourn was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Alana Wooldridge. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.
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